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August 30, 2021

RE:  1. Contact Tracing Update - Changed from 6’ to 3’ with Masks
2. Quarantine Guidelines

Dear Florham Park Parents/Guardians and Staff,

1. Contact Tracing Update
Please be advised that the State has recently updated the Contact Tracing section of the Governor’s The Road
Forward. This update specifically addresses K-12 students who are appropriately wearing masks, reducing the
distance to be determined as a Close Contact from 6 feet to now 3 feet. Needless to say, this update will
hopefully reduce the scenarios where students are determined to be a Close Contact within the school setting and
required to quarantine. Please note, as done last year, if your child is determined to be a Close Contact, the school
will immediately contact you to discuss the quarantine guidelines and to set up your child’s instructional model
during this time.

The Road Forward Section 4: Contact Tracing update is below.

2. Quarantine Guidelines
● Vaccinated Individuals

○ Staff and students who are exposed to COVID-positive individuals and are fully
vaccinated with no COVID-like symptoms do not need to quarantine but should continue
to monitor for symptoms 14 days following the exposure.

● COVID-19 Activity Level
○ Currently, the Northwest region of NJ (Morris County) is in the moderate (yellow) activity

level. In the moderate level, unvaccinated close contacts are required to quarantine for 10
days, or 7 days with negative test results collected at 5-7 days. The link to view the
weekly CALI report from the NJDOH is at - NJDOH CALI Report link. Please note that
if the Northwest region shifts to a high (orange) activity level, exposed close contacts will
be excluded from school for 14 days.

https://www.nj.gov/education/roadforward/docs/HealthAndSafetyGuidanceSY2122.pdf
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/s-2MBasPThYOLTE31AZ3EQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjCkeWP0QuaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmouZ292L2hlYWx0aC9jZC9zdGF0aXN0aWNzL2NvdmlkL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYSYWFClhRuBuMVIQc2hlaW1wbGVAbXNuLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~


The district will continue to communicate changes from the State.  We truly appreciate your understanding
and cooperation during this time.

Sincerely,

Steven Caponegro
Dr. Steven Caponegro

cc: Mr. Thomas Cantisano, Florham Park Health Officer


